
Greetings Care Group Leaders: 

On behalf of Pastor I want to follow up with your concerning feeding our College 

Students each Sunday.  

It has been our Pastor’s desire to have an active College Ministry and our Young Adults 

have developed an area of ministry called B.A.S.I.C that is attractive to college students 

and will keep them engaged as well as cultivate their spiritual growth.  

In bringing the students to service each Sunday they will miss their dinner hour on campus, thus Pastor has asked each 

Care Group to rotate Sundays in preparing a HOT meal for the students.  

For now we are planning for 30, as our numbers increase the care groups will be informed, this number will include the bus 

driver and 3 B.A.S.I.C.  staff members.  

Meals can be prepared by care group member or purchased. The church will provided paper product (plates, cups, 
napkins, forks) and drink.  
 
There will be a food service committee member assigned to each Sunday to assist with setting up chafers and making sure 
you have all you need to serve that meal.  We do not have cooking equipment here so all foods must be ready to go in the 
chafers upon arrival.  
 
RAMP will be in session on most Sundays so it will be very important that we work quietly during the service time.  
 
Care group leaders are asked to let Mother Parks or Sister Kenya know your menu no later than the Wednesday before 
so we can make sure we have things in place for you. Meals should consist of at least one meat, one starch, one vegetable,   
and the dessert is optional.  
 
This is a wonderful opportunity for your team to work as a group in preparing the food, serving the students and cleaning 
up. Knowing our space is limited you will only need to assign 8 – 10 members from your group to work on your Sunday. 
(Cooks those persons will not be needed on the line, 4 on the serving line, 1 on drinks, 1 on desserts and 2 in the wash 
room. After serving those 10 members will begin break down and clean up.  Please let members know the dinner is for 
college students, if you plan to feed your members please prepare above the amount needed for the students, then being 
aware, IF the number of students exceed the 30 we must serve the students first before serving any other.   
 
Below is the schedule, beginning the 1st Sunday of September, if there are any concerns, please see Mother Parks or 
Sister Kenya.   Thank you in advance for your assistance in this area of ministry.  
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September 1 Deacon & Sister Caughman  
September 8  Deacon & Sister Fludd 
Third Sunday  Church  
September 22  Deacon & Mother Parks 
September 29 Deacon & Mother Myers 
 

October 6 Minister & Sister Morris 
October 13 Brother & sister Lloyd 
Third Sunday  Church  
October 27 Elder & Miss’y Jones 
 
 

November 3 Deacon & Sister Bristow 
November 10  Deacon & Miss’y Johnson  
Third Sunday  Church  
November 17 Deacon & Sister Caughman 
November 24     Deacon & Sister Fludd 
 
 

December 1 Deacon & Mother Parks 
December 8 Deacon & Mother Myers 
Third Sunday  If students are still on   
                              campus. 
 
The schedule will resume in January and 
the rotation will continue.  
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